Paris Library Board of Trustees

April 11, 2005

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. Others in attendance were Trustees Steve Garst, Merle Clark, Michelle Vaughn, Virginia Zimmerly, Jerry Cockcroft, Manju Brading and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustee Roxanne Michels. 

Minutes of the March 7, 2005 meeting were reviewed. Change noted in the minutes- Lion’s club member should be Brad Cash, not Brad Irish. 

MOTION: Zimmerly, second Tucker to approve minutes. Motion carried.

Book Committee:

MOTION: Tucker, second Vaughn to approve 12 titles of non-fiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.

Finance Report:

Finance report was reviewed. 

MOTION: Clark, second Garst. Motion carried to approve finance report.

Request to transfer of $7,000.00 from the Schwartz Fund to the general fund.

MOTION: Cockcroft, second Brading. Motion carried.

Librarian’s Report: 

Stats were reviewed.

MOTION: Garst, second Brading to accept. Motion carried.

House Committee:

The repairs to the Northeast corner of the roof have not been completed as of this meeting.  

Nominating committee:

The nominating committee will make a report at the May 2, 2005 meeting.

New Business:

· Requirements for the upcoming per capita grant applications were passed out to all trustees. Pennington noted that this year each library board (as a group) must review the Illinois Library Association’s Trustee Facts recently received on CD-ROM.

· . It was noted that a gift of $1,000.00 was given to the library from the Ethel Marie Crabtree family. The money will be used to purchase microfilm of the Beacon News.

· Pennington was notified by the new wireless internet provider that the Library will have to pay $50.00 per month for service (this ½ off the normal price).

· The Library will hire lawn service again this year so the lawn mower is going to be sold.

Old Business:

· Pennington noted that it will cost approximately $125.00 to install an electrical outlet for the donated print magnifier.

· The proposed budget for 2005-2006 of $116,500.00 was reviewed by the city and sent back to the Library noting the Utilities budget was not high enough. The numbers were adjusted and approved as follows: 

	Library Staff
	91,700.00

	Books & Periodicals
	5,500.00

	Repairs & Maintenance
	1,500.00

	Insurance
	

	     Health & Life
	4,500.00

	     Unemployment
	500.00

	    Workman’s Comp
	1,500.00

	     Property 
	2,300.00

	     Liability
	500.00

	Utilities
	6,500.00

	Contingency
	2,000.00

	     TOTAL
	116,500.00


 MOTION: Zimmerly, second Tucker to accept. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned 5:00 p.m. 

MOTION: Zimmerly, second Clark

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Vaughn

Secretary
